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Ufton Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 

Tuesday 3rd May 2016
1.
Record of Members Present:- 
Cllrs Baldwin, Wilkinson, Tayler, Leeman, Crowther and Stevens
Meeting Commenced 8.16 pm
2.
Apologises for Absence: - None
3.
Acceptance of Apologies: - None to accept
4.
Declaration of Interests 


Councillors are reminded that they must act solely in the public interest and should never 

improperly confer advantage or disadvantage on any person to act or gain financial or other material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close associate.

5.
Dispensations - None

6.
Open Forum - (15 minutes)
Discussion surrounding the future of the Parish Church which was curtailed as this is outside the remit of the Parish Council.

The Village Hall Committee are toasting the Queen’s Birthday on 11th June 2016 in the Village Hall, all are welcome. 
Representative Report 
County Cllr Stevens – The House of Lords have received over 600 petitions in relation to HS2; they are hopefully all to be heard by Christmas 2016. Education – currently debating about schools becoming Academies, Southam College is not an Academy and is not inclined to become one. Last year Southam College accepted 270 students on admission, they cannot keep accepting this level of numbers. The Primary and Junior Schools in Harbury, Napton and Bishops Itchington are all Diocese Schools. Cllr Stevens attended the official opening of Tithe Lodge in Southam. 

7.
Minutes of Last Parish Council Meeting

Acceptance of the minutes for the meeting held on Tuesday 5th April 2016, was proposed by Cllr Crowther, seconded by Cllr Wilkinson and 

Resolved: the minutes be accepted and signed by the Chairman.
8.
Matters Arising

8.1
Dog Fouling 
Fouling is still occurring in the village. Villagers are asked to advise the Parish Council of any offenders and the Parish Council are dog fouling occurs within the village and will approach Stratford District Council again if evidence of the offender(s) is obtained. 
8.2
E-on Street Lighting
Cllr Crowther advised he had contacted EON to see if a reduction in charges can be obtained, he was offered a reduction of £3.92 per annum and he felt this reduction was not worth applying for.
8.3
Landfill/Biffa


No recent issues with “smells”, topic to remain on agenda. 
8.4
Grit Bin

The Grit Bin is now in situ. The bin will be filled with salt, paid for by the Parish Council as Warwickshire County Council have stated the bin and grit is not necessary. 
8.5
Pensions Regulator


Cllr Crowther gave a brief overview. He has been in contact with Harbury’s Parish Clerk and she advised him Harbury has joined the Local Authorities Pension Scheme. This may be something Ufton can consider along with the other Parish Councils the Clerk covers. The staging date for Ufton Parish Council is January 2017. 
8.6
Highway Issues – Grass Cutting – the grass has been cut down to Field Close, but no further. So the grass verge outside Northcroft remains uncut and the owner of Northcroft is no longer able to maintain it himself. 

Action: Clerk to contact Warwickshire County Council (WCC)

Cllr Baldwin has obtained a quote for ten 175 cm x 175 cm posts, throat cut to the top to allow for reflector bands and four way feathered - £380 plus vat for ten (to be installed along the verge outside Northcroft up to the start of Crook House.

The Clerk advised she has received an email from WCC, which states they will accept responsibility and liability for the posts.


Cllr Baldwin referred to an email the Parish Council has received from the owner of Crook House who is against the installation of the posts. The email and the situation were discussed. Cllr Tayler proposed the situation be reviewed in October/November, Cllr Crowther seconded and it was

Resolved: the condition of the verge be reviewed in October/November.
Bus Stop - At the annual Parish Meeting on 12th April 2016 a Marilyn Kirkwood requested permission to supply and fix a concave mirror onto the Bus Stop to enable passengers to see when the bus is arriving from inside the Bus Stop. The mirror will be fixed to the right hand wall looking up the road towards Southam. It will be fully supported and will be high enough to ensure no-one hits their head on it. Cllr Crowther proposed no objection, Cllr Tayler seconded and it was
Resolved: permission is granted by the Parish Council for Marilyn Kirkwood to supply and fix a concave mirror onto the Bus Shelter.
8.7
HS2 – No further information
8.8
Ufton Churchyard Maintenance – Cllr Baldwin advised the meeting the Parish Council has previously provided money for the up keep of the Churchyard and the budget still allows for this, does the Council wish to make the payment substantive. Cllr Leeman proposed the £1200 catered for the in the Parish Council’s budget be made substantive, Cllr Wilkinson seconded and it was 


Resolved £1200 be made available as a grant towards the cost of grass cutting 

Cllr Crowther declared an interest in this item and did not take part in the discussion or the decision.

9.
Planning Matters 
9.1
Planning Application 16/01105/FUL

Cllr Baldwin declared an interest in this item and did not take part in the discussion other than to advise the Cllrs the plans had been amended and he would provide an updated copy. All the Cllrs, apart from Cllr Baldwin agreed to hold an extra ordinary meeting on 4th May 2016 to discuss this application.
10.
Finances   

10.1
Invoices
Cllr Crowther proposed the following invoices be paid, Cllr Tayler seconded the proposal and it was

Resolved: all payments be approved.

Clerks Salary for May   




£137.52


HMRC – PAYE due for April 2016
 


£34.40

May Ufton Newsletter





£28.65


10.2 
Financial Report - noted.
11.
Correspondence Received – Planning Application 16/01105/FUL
12.
Any other business - None
13.
Items for next Agenda

Dog Fouling 
Landfill/Biffa
Pensions Regulator

Highway Issues

HS2

Stage Coach

Correspondence with the Reed Family

14.
Date of Next Meeting – 7th June 2016 
           Signed 
Date


Cllr C Baldwin (Chairman)


